SCS Peer Review Scheme Annual Report 2021/22
Background
The new LJMU Teaching Quality Scheme (TQS) commenced in 2020/21 during COVID lockdown. Peer review is part of the TQS and Faculty guidance has been agreed with Subject Leads and Directors. Within the Faculty, Peer Review is known as ‘Talking about Teaching’. 
“Talking about Teaching is a formalised and substantive conversation between academics, dedicated to exploring an identified theme within educational practice that is not a part of their other scheduled obligations”
Approved Faculty Guidance
Themes
Unlike last year, there was no University-suggested theme and academic staff could use any qualifying activity to fulfil their obligations to the scheme. In 2021/22 these included:
· Private discussions between colleagues, coordinated by Subject Leads.
· Conversations associated with periodic programme reviews including L3 PBS modules, Pharmacy, Biochemistry, Biomedical Science, and Wildlife Conservation.
· Engagement within the TLA-organised Digital Learning Champions network and Teaching Observer Training.
· Participation within LJMU Equality Diversity and Inclusion events, including Decolonising the Curriculum workshops.
· Small group discussions around teaching and assessment as part of the inaugural year of the Science Teaching Interest Group (13th October 2021 and 28th March 2022).
· Participation in an SPS Assessment and Feedback event, with external contributors, held on 15th October 2021.
Participation Summary for 2021/22
Participation was recorded via an online form, there being a need to maintain an ‘auditable record’ of activity. Based on responses received and accounting for duplicated submissions:
	School
	No of staff*
	Participated
	%

	BES
	70
	63
	90

	PBS
	81
	52
	64

	SPS
	84
	45
	54

	SCS
	235
	160
	68


*teach for at least 30 hours per year based on WAM.
Conclusion and 2022/23 actions
The ADE held a virtual meeting with Subject Leads on 5th October 2021 to discuss the ongoing scheme and this was recorded for the benefit of non-attendees. This meeting was useful in clarifying the scope of the scheme and responsibilities. The overall participation rate is higher than that for 2020/21, but remains lower than the preceding teaching observation scheme (94%). Anecdotal evidence continues to suggests that staff did undertake activities appropriate for peer review, but did not register these through the form.
The singular action for 2022/23 is for the Faculty to engage with the Teaching and Learning Academy’s planned review of the Teaching Quality Scheme, principally via the ADE, and this will likely impact on how Peer Review is operated within Science in 2022/23.  
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